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The Registrar Constituency supports the report of the Names Council Task Force on the .org registry.  The Registrar Constituency supports continued competition and effectiveness in the provision of gTLD services.  In that regard, the Registrar Constituency recommends to the ICANN Board that it launch a competition as expeditiously as possible in order to encourage applications by competitor registry operators.  The Registrar Constituency also offers its supplemental comments to the Task Force report for the ICANN Board to consider as it crafts the .org registry competition process and requirements.


The Registrar Constituency supports the Task Force, as adopted by the Names Council insofar as any Request for Proposal issued pursuant to this report does not impose any undue technological burden, nor any associated costs, to ICANN Accredited Registrars.  Specifically;
1. The Registrar Constituency strongly supports the Task Force’s statement that “all ICANN-accredited registrars should be eligible to register names in .org.” , and;
a. 
2. The Registrar Constituency also strongly supports the Task Force’s recommendation to  “grand-father” current .org registrants.  Registrants that have relied on the .org registration policies up to now should not be disadvantaged by the change in operation, and;
3. Additionally, the Registrar Constituency has a significant interest in the secure and stable transition and operation of the .org registry.  Ideally, the new operator will adapt and optimize the service levels parameters to actual needs and the specificities of .org, but must also allow registrars to fairly use registry resources without fundamental changes to or degradation of the current registration process. While the RC would welcome new enhanced services that support registrars and consumers, any changes to the current operations must be added in a predictable manner, pursuant to adequate notice to registrars and with sufficient time for comments and implementation.  
b. 
c. 
d. 
e. 
f. 
g. 
h. 
In conclusion, the Registrar Constituency recommends that at the Accra meeting in March, the ICANN Board instruct the ICANN staff to launch the competition for the .org registry on an expeditious schedule and following the principles outlined by the Names Council Task Force, as supplemented by this Registrar Constituency statement.
